Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 13 August 2012 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy commencing at 7 pm.

Present: Cllrs N Aldis, J Ali, Mrs S Lunn, K Lynch, A Maycock, W Jackson, C Osborne, M Pettitt, Mrs M Runchman, M Scott, D Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton (Town Mayor) and G White. 

Absent: None (One vacant seat.)

The Town Clerk was in attendance.

	1
	Apologies  (64/2012-2013)
There were no apologies for absence.  The Mayor welcomed Cllr Maycock who had been elected on Thursday 9th August 2012 and had made his declaration of acceptance of office before the Town Clerk prior to the meeting.



	2
	Declarations of Interest (65/2012-2013)
There were no declarations of interest.



	3
	Minutes of previous meeting (66/2012-2013)
The Mayor thanked Cllrs Osborne and White for their services in preparing and checking the minutes of the last meeting in the absence of the Clerk.

It was resolved: to approve the minutes of a meeting held on Monday 31 July 2012 which had been circulated before the meeting as a correct record of proceedings with the following amendment:

The words “two vacancies” would be removed from item 11 Committee Substitutes (62/2012-2013) Community Services and Environment Committee.


	4
	Property (67/2012-2013)
It was resolved: to exclude members of the public and press under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended) for this item of business because it was likely to  involve disclosure of confidential information defined as exempt information in Part 1 of Schedule 12a of the Local Government Act 1972 because the information was commercially sensitive.

The Council discussed a property matter.  It was resolved: to instruct the Clerk to negotiate further in this matter within defined negotiating parameters. 

The vote was recorded.  Those in favour of the proposition:  Cllrs Ali, Lunn, Lynch, Osborne, Pettit, Runchman, Sutton and White.

Those against the proposition:   Cllrs Aldis, Jackson, Maycock, Scott, Sharman and Smith.  

Cllr Ali left the meeting.

It was resolved:  to seek permission to borrow and to apply to the Public Works Loan Board.  
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